
Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Van Buren, held on January 1, 2025 at 3:00 
pm at the Van Buren Town Hall, 7575 Van Buren Road, Baldwinsville, New York. 

 

Mr. Michael Burke  Councilor 

Mr. Roger Hand  Councilor 

Mrs. Jennifer Sullivan  Councilor 

Ms. Darcie Lesniak  Councilor 

Mr. Robert Grover  Councilor 

Mrs. Wendy Van Der Water Supervisor 

 

Also Present: 

Ms. Nadine Bell  Town Attorney 

Mr. Jason Hoy   Town Engineer 

Mr. David Blaisdell  Acting Highway Superintendent 

Ms. Lynn Precourt  Town Clerk 

 

Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call. 

 

Approve meeting minutes of December 18, 2024: 

025-25-000 MOTION BY Mr. Hand, seconded by Ms. Lesniak, to approve the meeting 
minutes of the December 18, 2024 Town Board Meeting as published. 

Mr. Burke – Yes, Mr. Hand – Yes, Mrs. Sullivan – Yes, Ms. Lesniak – Yes, Mr. Grover – Yes, 
Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Citizens Comments: None 

 

Approve Vouchers: 

026-25-007 MOTION BY Mr. Burke, seconded by Mr. Hand, to approve the payment of 
claims 233189-233195, 233200-233201, 233203-233220, 233225-233234 in the amount of 
$85,349.30. 
Mr. Burke – Yes, Mr. Hand – Yes, Mrs. Sullivan – Yes, Ms. Lesniak – Yes, Mr. Grover – Yes, 
Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Authorize Supervisor to sign one year contract with CNYSPCA: 

027-25-001 MOTION BY Mr. Grover, seconded by Ms. Lesniak, to authorize the Supervisor 
to sign a one year contract with CNYSPCA. 
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Mr. Burke – Yes, Mr. Hand – Yes, Mrs. Sullivan – Yes, Ms. Lesniak – Yes, Mr. Grover – Yes, 
Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

 

Councilor Committee Reports and Comments: 

Mr. Grover said there is a Public Safety meeting on January 13th and 8 am at the Highway 
Garage. 

 

Ms. Lesniak said the town will be listing a job opening for motor equipment operator at the 
Highway Department.  Anyone interested in applying can email the Highway Superintendent at 
dblaisdell@townofvanburen.com. 

 

Mrs. Sullivan wished everyone a Happy New Year and said the bridge over the Thruway on 
Warners Road has opened. 

 

Supervisor Comments:  

Mrs. Van Der Water wished everyone a Happy New Year. 

 

Highway Superintendent Comments: 

Mr. Blaisdell asked people to please not park on the road this winter so plows can clear the 
roads. 

 

Engineer Comments: None 

 

Attorney Comments: None 

 

028-25-000 MOTION BY Mr. Burke, seconded by Mr. Grover, to adjourn to the next Regular 
Town Board Meeting on January 15, 2025 at 7:00 pm. 

Mr. Burke – Yes, Mr. Hand – Yes, Mrs. Sullivan – Yes, Ms. Lesniak – Yes, Mr. Grover – Yes, 
Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Meeting closed 3:23 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lynn Precourt, Town Clerk, Dated: 1/3/25 
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